On May 16, the following information was requested by Board Member Sandra Richmond regarding Board Item CC9 Contract for the Law Firm of Shapiro, Sher, Guinot & Sandler

Question:
Why can't we do this in house?  Why is it such a seemly huge project?

Response:
Franklin Lee has provided the oversight for the Disparity Study and the Policies and Procedures for the Diversity in Business Practices 

Program thus far.  We don't currently have the expertise in house for the area of Diversity and the legal precedents that have been established to date.

We don't feel that it would be prudent to change legal counsel at this stage of the process.
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